
STREETS AND WALKWAYS SUB (PLANNING AND TRANSPORTATION) COMMITTEE 
 

Monday, 18 November 2013  
 

Minutes of the meeting of the Streets and Walkways Sub (Planning and Transportation) 
Committee held at Basinghall Suite - Guildhall, EC2 on Monday, 18 November 2013 at 11.30 

am 
 

Present 
 
Members: 
Jeremy Simons (Chairman) 
Marianne Fredericks (Deputy Chairman) 
Randall Anderson 
Dennis Cotgrove 
Brian Harris (Ex-Officio Member) 
Michael Hudson 
Oliver Lodge 
Sylvia Moys 
Barbara Newman (Ex-Officio Member) 
Deputy John Owen-Ward 
Deputy Michael Welbank 
 

 
Officers: 
Katie Odling - Town Clerk's Department 

Anna Simpson - Comptrollers and City Solicitor’s 
Department 

Steve Presland - Department of the Built Environment 

Victor Callister - Department of the Built Environment 

Iain Simmons - Department of the Built Environment 

Ian Hughes - Department of the Built Environment 

Rob Oakley - Department of the Built Environment 

Patrick Hegarty - Open Spaces Department 

Alan Rickwood - City Police 

 
 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
An apology for absence was received from Alderman Alison Gowman. 
 

2. MEMBERS' DECLARATIONS UNDER THE CODE OF CONDUCT IN RESPECT OF 
ITEMS ON THE AGENDA  
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

3. MINUTES  
RESOLVED – That the Minutes of the meeting held on 14 October 2013 be approved. 
 
MATTERS ARISING –  
 
Ludgate Hill – Members noted that funding had not yet been secured, however a 
funding announcement on the Fleet Street / Ludgate Hill corridor was expected in 
December, therefore an update would be provided once more information had been 



obtained.  Should the Corporation be successful in obtaining funding, it was anticipated 
that the St Paul’s crossing trial would take place in 2014/2015. 
 
Aldgate Highway Changes and Public Realm Improvement Project – Members were 
informed that a further report containing proposals for the payment span for 
maintenance of the project would be brought to this Sub Committee in the Spring next 
year. 
 

4. REPORTS OF THE DIRECTOR OF THE BUILT ENVIRONMENT :-  
 
4.1 Barbican Seating - Consultation Report  
This report had been withdrawn to allow further analysis of the consultation responses. 
 
4.2 72 Fore Street  
A report of the Director of the Built Environment was considered relative to Phase 1 of 
72 Fore Street (Moorgate Exchange). 
 
During discussion, reference was made to – 
 

 Members noted that the kerb lines will remain as existing, however, dropped 
kerbs would be added at Fore Street/Fore Street Avenue junction to improve 
accessibility and this would be part of the detailed design stage.  The Assistant 
Director agreed to update the Phase 1 Works Plan on page 11 of the report to 
show the dropped kerbs. 

 Further to a question, the Sub Committee was informed that where there was a 
clear road safety benefit, a granite surface would be used at the east and west 
entrances to the site where vehicles cross the footway 
 

RESOLVED – That, 
i) Phase 1 of the project be approved at a maximum cost of £86,000 as funded 

by the 72 Fore Street S106 agreement; and 
ii) Authority to start work be granted to deliver Phase 1 of the project. 

 
4.3 5 Broadgate 
A report of the Director of the Built Environment was considered relative to 5 
Broadgate. 
 
Following a brief discussion the sub-committee requested that consideration be given 
to seeking a longer period of funding from Section 106/278 arrangement(s), perhaps 
as long as 20 years, for the maintenance of street scene features. 
 
RESOLVED – That, 

i) the design as detailed in the main body of the report and in Appendix 1be 
approved; 

ii) the budget and associated tolerances as set out in the main body of the report 
be approved; 

iii) the commencement of the project in line with the outline programme as detailed 
in section 15 of this report be approved; 

iv) the Director of the Built Environment be authorised to agree arrangements for 
the land shown in Appendix 3 to be dedicated and accepted as public highway 
and to instruct the Comptroller & City Solicitor to complete any necessary 
deeds; and 



v) The Director of the Built Environment be requested to seek from the developer 
a longer period of funding from Section 106/278 arrangement(s) for the 
maintenance of street scene features. 

 

5. QUESTIONS ON MATTERS RELATING TO THE WORK OF THE SUB COMMITTEE  
Cycling in the City – Members expressed concern regarding the increasing number of 
deaths on London’s roads and questioned Officers in respect of the plans to address 
this serious issue. 
 
Members were informed that the Corporation was taking an active role to improve 
safety for cyclists.  The Corporation was working with Transport for London, the City of 
London Police and London Boroughs and a proposal would be coming forward to 
introduce ‘quiet routes’ for cyclists.   
 
Alderman Anstee informed the Sub Committee that he had spoken to the Town Clerk 
to initiate a discussion which all Members would be invited to attend so that views 
could be shared regarding the safety of cyclists, perhaps in the format of a forum. 
 
The Assistant Director advised that greater responsibility was required to ensure that 
the penalties for failing to comply with the law were relative.   It was noted that it had 
been suggested that fixed penalties for cycling infractions should be aligned with other 
offences such as littering, and that penalty points might be imposed on cyclists’ driving 
licences. 
 

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THAT THE CHAIRMAN CONSIDERS URGENT  
There were two items of urgent business. 
 
6.1 Green Corridors  
 
In November 2011, Members approved the Green Corridors projects which was a three 
year programme of planting up to 50 trees on highways in the City, to be wholly funded by 
Transport for London (TfL) at an estimated total cost of £415,000 (£65,000 Year 1, 
£175,000 Year 2 and £175,000 Year 3).  Members also delegated approval to the Director 
of the Built Environment to agree the location of the trees.  
 
The Year 3 programme was currently underway however, the budget available from the TfL 
funding allocation was reduced from £175,000 to £100,000 as these funds were allocated 
to other projects. Therefore, fewer trees than originally anticipated were planned.  
 
An additional £30,000 of the TfL funding has recently become available for the Green 
Corridors programme in the current financial year which would facilitate an increase in the 
existing tree planting schedule. These funds were originally intended to be allocated to the 
Pedestrian Modelling Project but due, due to the length of the tender process they would 
not be able to be spent by the end of March 2014.  In order to utilise these funds in the 
current financial year and facilitate the Open Spaces annual planting season between 
December 2013-March 2014, the current budget would need to be increased to £130,000 
(£100K + £30K) to ensure the timely procurement of tree specimens/tree grilles and 
associated resources by 31st November 2013. 
 
This item was therefore to seek approval for the current TfL award of £100,000 (Year 3 – 
Green Corridors programme) to be increased to £130,000 to ensure the funds were 
expended efficiently by 31st March 2014.  A breakdown of costs associated with TfL funded 
Green Corridors Year 3 project are in the Table below:  
 



Table 1: Estimated Implementation Cost Breakdown (Year 3) 

 
RESOLVED – That the proposed increase in the current Green Corridors Year 3 
budget from £100,000 to £130,000 (highlighted in Table 1) in light of the 
availability of £30,000 of TfL funding for the current financial year (2013/2014) be 
approved. 
6.2 BT Openreach  
 
The Sub Committee were informed that BT Openreach were unable to deliver the 
works in New Bridge Street which were due to start last Monday as they had failed to 
suspend the bus stop.  When they did start on Tuesday, they disrupted traffic leaving 
Tudor St and then their plant failed, causing them to abandon the work.  The Sub 
Committee expressed concern regarding this delay and requested that a letter be 
written to the Chief Executive of BT Openreach. 

 
 
The meeting ended at 12.40 pm 
 
 
 

 
Chairman 
 
 
 
Contact Officer: Katie Odling 
tel. no.: 020 7332 3414 
katie.odling@cityoflondon.gov.uk 
 

 2013/14 

Approved Budget  

2013/14 

Proposed 

Budget 

Differenc

e 

Approximate no. of trees  15 19 4 

Item  £   

Evaluation 0 0 0 

Radar surveys / trial holes 7,500 10,000 2,500 

Supply and plant trees plus civil 

works (works) 

61,767 81,500 19,733 

Open spaces labour costs 12,733 15,000 2,267 

DBE Staff Costs (incl., consultation 

process, selection of planting 

locations, associated survey 

works, site monitoring, snagging 

and project management/reporting) 

10,000 13,000 3,000 

Establishment of Trees (via 

Department of Open Spaces)  

8,000 10,500 2,500 

Total  100,000 130,000 30,000 


